Girdwood Cemetery Committee
Schematic Design Plan Meeting Minutes Draft
October 29, 2018 
1. Introductions 
Group is introduced to Jack Goodnoe, Landscape Architect

John Rodda from Eagle River is also attending.  
Carolyn Brodin is attending representing Girdwood Trails Committee

2. Discuss vision for the Cemetery
Cemetery Committee & open house input:  List of amenities desired has been provided to CRW
Trails Committee input regarding location for future bridge and alignment, they’ll also attend the walk thru later in the day.
Jack Goodnoe has aerial photos and has overlaid water flow and other features on those maps, but has not yet seen the site.  He states that development and phasing are determined largely by land/water and market considerations.  

Land/water considerations include:

The “point” end of the property has channelized water flow areas, and is likely not suitable for other than trail and memorial type structures, benches, etc.  The north side has surface flow and more useable land.  He recommends looping routes/trails to grave sites.  Full body burial is best in a meadow area to avoid cutting trees.

Market considerations include:

Number of burials per year, full body vs cremains to be accommodated at the site. Number of memorial plaques to be accommodated, as many people have their ashes spread in various locations and would only need a marker/plaque.

Burial locations/timing based on religious beliefs also must be considered.  Cemetery committee desires to create an integrated space, without special sections for various denominations.

Committee discusses that they prefer a small access for burials, ie using four wheelers or snow machines to take remains to burial site.

Heather Hall states that there are historical artifacts to be added to the overlay map and considered in planning the cemetery.  She’ll be on the walk-thru to help.  There are large spruce trees that the group desires to keep, and potential sunrise, and mountain views from some of the higher points on the parcel.  Committee supports removal of trees selectively.

Group discusses having a centerpiece to the cemetery, with a covered service area, cenotaph, columbarium.  This would be maintained year-round, paved asphalt pathway to service area.
Group discusses the impact of the cemetery on neighbor, Cathy Frost, and her business, the Raven Glacier Lodge.  Buffer with this property has been previously discussed, and is part of this planning process as well.  Phasing with access from farther up Crow Creek Road will be planned to make the areas next to her property the last to be developed.  Committee is aware that the cemetery land neighbors her property on two sides, and appreciates the need to buffer the property and patrons of the lodge, which is a destination for weddings, special events, etc. In addition, she is concerned about the cemetery filling with people not from Girdwood, since there is scarcity of burial space in Anchorage.  Jack Goodnoe states that in many locations, cemeteries are lucrative for neighbors as they are dedicated green space.  Jack Goodnoe plans to meet with Rob Jones also for information about the cemetery market, number of burials and cremains to be expected, winter burial, and other market elements.  

Group touches on snow accumulation and the need for columbarium walls to be high enough up so that the bottom rows are not damaged by snowmelt.  

Group discusses that Eagle River is also looking in to development of a cemetery. 
Meeting adjourned 11:20PM with tour of proposed site on Crow Creek Road to follow.  No minutes recorded from this part of the meeting.
Girdwood Cemetery Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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